Minutes of the December 1, 2010 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Marisa Christiano, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, John Schneider, Ryan Simko, Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Bill Bechtel, and guests Irene Sammons, Karen Bechtel and Adam Gruben (age 3).
Following a potluck supper, Chapter Chair Heidi teRiele Karkoski opened the meeting at 7:20 p.m.
The minutes of the November 2010 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Laura Fiske. 

Treasurer John Schneider said that because he does not yet have numbers from the Club, he has not yet prepared the 2011 budget.  He presented the November Treasurer’s Report.  Assets are $8,239.  He will pay the Club donations in December. Income is down about $350 per month from last year, due in part to changes in how multi-year memberships are being handled.  The report was approved unanimously on a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Pat Desbiens.  John also discussed the annual update to the membership numbers chart that he has kept since 1998 (attached).  The Chapter is 9.6% of the Club’s membership.  Pat Desbiens said that the Chapter will lose some members to the new Foothills Chapter in the Gloversville area, and we lost 5 last month.
Website Chair George Sammons reported that he is continuing to update the Chapter e-mail list.  He also discussed how to update the committee chair pages on the website.

Newsletter Chair Jill Gruben reported that the deadline is today.  The next deadline will be 2/1/11.  Adam Gruben had no report.

There was a discussion of the Winter Fire Tower Challenge.  Jonathan Lane has submitted 3 designs for the rocker patch.  Mo Coutant made a motion to stick with the basic design that was approved last month, which was seconded by Jacki Bave, and passed. The cost of the rockers was reported to be nominal.  John Caffry reported that he had asked about the use of the Gore Mountain trail in winter, and was told that it crosses the alpine ski trails, so it was agreed that the Chapter would say that it was not advisable to visit this tower in winter. Jill will do a newsletter article.
Alison Darbee, Outings Co-chair, reported that she and Co-Chair Madeline Kowalik-Bova had met with Chapter Chair Heidi Karkoski and incoming Chair Mo Coutant to discuss their plans for improving the outings program and that they had revised their proposals following that meeting.  The revised outline has been distributed to the Ex Comm and they will hold a leaders meeting on March 10, 2011.

Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, discussed a new trail that had been opened in the Saratoga area and the public right of navigation lawsuit over Shingle Shanty Brook, near Lake Lila and Little Tupper Lake.

Marisa Christiano, Programs Chair, reported that the January program would be held at the EMS store in Saratoga, with an EMS staff presentation on winter safety.  The February program would be a Mary Brown program on Antarctica.  Ryan Simko discussed working with EMS on p.r.
Jonathan Lane had reported (by e-mail) prior to the meeting that he had purchased 5 pairs of new rental snowshoes.  Alison said that she has the old ones.  She will see if Neal Andrews wants them for refurbishing, and will give away the wooden ones.  
Club Directors John Schneider and Laura Fiske discussed the upcoming Board meeting.  The budget will be a breakeven budget.  2010 is projected to have a $47,000 loss.  The Trails Committee is asking the Club to fund work in the High Peaks for $42,000, in addition to the work that the trail crew does for DEC.  There will also be a resolution to approve the formation of the Foothills Chapter.
Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, reported that membership was even for September and + 1 for October.

Gretchen Steen, Hospitality Chair, said that the Victorian Stroll is tomorrow and she has volunteers to help at the Chapter’s station.  She recommended Mark Bowie for a future annual dinner program and suggested getting better cooperation from Crandall Library for program publicity.

Ryan Simko, Publicity Chair, thanked Mo for assisting with p.r. and data collection at a recent program.  

Heidi passed out ADK calendars which the Chapter has purchased for the Executive Committee members.  In honor of Heidi’s last meeting as Chair, Mo gave her a card signed by the Committee, and there was a round of applause. The members all thanked Heidi for her work as Chapter Chair.  Heidi said that she will continue to be on the Committee as Annual Dinner Chair.  
On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Gretchen Steen, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – January 5, 2011, at 7:00, at Carl R’s in Queensbury.
